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Parents and Community Members: 
 
Finally, spring has arrived and the official end of the year calendar will be     
published.  Please check the events calendar on our school website 
at www.orangevillecusd.com.  The website is updated on a daily basis so that we 
have a current school calendar, interactive newsletters, events, fundraisers, Board 
meeting minutes, sporting events, contact information and much more.  It will be 
continually updated as we end the school year soon and start preparing for the 
2015-2016 school year. 
 
I want to thank all staff members, parents, and students for completing our first 
PARCC Testing session during the month of March.  As we continue this state 
testing process on computers, we will continue to monitor any changes that the 
state makes.  Although we had some technology bumps, we have been able to 
complete the testing on the computers on a daily basis.  Again, thank you to all 
who helped during the state testing. 
 
There are many events throughout the Spring that keep the students busy for you to 
attend.  Events such as music concerts and the IHSA Organizational contest have 
been scheduled, as well as the FFA Banquet & activities, Senior awards night, 
softball and baseball games.  Everyone is invited to attend any of the events and 
support the Orangeville students. 
 

April 1 - 6 – Spring Break 
May 25th – No School – Memorial Day 

May 29th – No School –Teacher’s Institute 

June 1st – Last day of School, Dismiss at 2:00 p.m. 



3rd QUARTER AWARDS AT THE GRADE SCHOOL 2014 - 2015 

PERFECT  

ATTENDANCE 

 
Mrs. Hanson – Kindergarten 
Brock Komprood 
 
Ms. Markel – Kindergarten 
None 
 
Mrs. Maturo – 1st Grade 
Nadalee Doyle 
Jaxon Grilliott 
Joseph Isenberger 
Drew Kloepping 
Moyra Mathews 
Oxtin Poss 
Aubrey Rodebaugh 
 
Mrs. Cahoon – 2nd Grade 
Alyse Cahoon 
Alaina Dinderman 
Katie Fryer 
Boden Gustafson 
Mason Raab 
Sophia Statdfield 
 
Mrs. Trampel – 2nd Grade 
Blake Jordan 
 
Ms. Schoeny – 3rd  Grade 
Blake Folgate 
Kaitlyn Friedenauer 
Gavin Roth 
 
Mrs. Brown – 4th  Grade 
Caiden Horstmeier 
Mitchell Isely 
Kyle Kloepping 
Bradyn Pacek 
Madelyn Statdfield 
 
Ms. Bordner – 5th Grade 
None 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Mrs. Campbell – 5th Grade 
Ella Doyle 
Emma Gustafson 
Jacob Isenberger 
Tessa Janecke  
 
Mr. Zuberbuhler – 6th Grade 
Chase Bowen 
Tori Corp 
Zachary Isely 
Conner Jordan 
Mersadez Martin 
Payton Meier 
Kyle Miller 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

HONOR ROLL 
 
Ms. Schoeny – 3rd  Grade 
Gabrielle Altenburg 
Benjamin Briggs 
Kaitlyn Friedenauer 
Laney Holland 
Makayla Mock 
JuliAna Patterson 
Quinn Rodebaugh 
Gavin Roth 
Adam Setterstrom 
 
 
 

 
 
Mrs. Brown – 4th  Grade 
Leah Baker 
Cooper Chapman 
Payton O’Connor 
Bradyn Pacek 
Madelyn Statdfield 
Kylie Robey 
 
Ms. Bordner – 5th Grade 
Ryan Guy  
Emily Hazzard  
Braydy Sullivan 
 
Mrs. Campbell – 5th Grade 
Ella Doyle 
Tessa Janecke 
 
 
Mr. Zuberbuhler – 6th Grade 
Zachary Baker 
Tori Corp 
Natalie Smith 
Hayden Roth 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
BRONCO PRIDE 

Mrs. Hanson – Kindergarten 
Aubrey Fryer 
Ivy Parriott 
Brynlee Schofield 
Ashlynn Schultz 
 
Ms. Markel – Kindergarten 
Kerralyn Evans 
Abigail Hazzard 
Alexis Smith 

 
 
Mrs. Maturo – 1st Grade 
Bailey Rainwater 
Kabian Ramos 
Shaelyn Blum 
 
Mrs. Cahoon – 2nd Grade 
Britta Bissell  
Faith Bickett 
 
Mrs. Trampel – 2nd Grade 
Delaney Cahoon 
Blake Jordan 
Ella Kraft 
Mack Massingill 
 
Ms. Schoeny – 3rd  Grade 
Audrey Killeen 
Whitney Sullivan 
 
Mrs. Brown – 4th  Grade 
Savanna Folgate 
Gunar Lobdell 
Kamrynn Martin 
Chase Oakes 
 
Ms. Bordner – 5th Grade 
MacKenzie Altenburg 
Brayden Cahoon 
Samantha Mock 
 
Mrs. Campbell – 5th Grade 
Gavin Kint 
Allison Rackow 
 
Mr. Zuberbuhler – 6th Grade 
Emily Neidhart 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Honor Roll Award – This award is 

presented to the students who 

received an A average for the 

quarter. (Grades 3 – 6) 

 

Perfect Attendance Award – This 

award is presented to the students 

for perfect attendance during the 

quarter. (Grades K – 6) 

 

Bronco Pride Award – This award 

is presented to the students who 

consistently strive toward 

excellence in attitude, behavior 

and academics during the quarter. 

(Grades K – 6)  



News from the Hill 

Andrew Janecke 

5ESSENTIALS SURVEY 

Like last year, this spring Illinois will lead the nation in providing a unique 

opportunity to deliver more comprehensive and reliable information on 

how to improve schools that test scores alone simply cannot capture. The 

end result will be a comprehensive user-friendly school report that offers a comprehensive picture of schools' strengths and 

weaknesses providing a clear pathway to improvement. If you could, please take a few minutes to complete the State of 

Illinois’ 5Essentials Survey.  The state asks that we have one parent from each household complete the survey about the 

school.  If you have students at more than one level, you may complete the survey once for each level a student attends.  

The link to the survey is on the home page of the school website, and the deadline for submission is March 20
th

. Thank you 

in advance for your time in completing the survey. 

STUDENT TESTING 

Students are in the middle of the PARCC Performance-Based Assessment. They will finish by the end of March. Please be 

sure your students are getting plenty of rest. They will then have to take the PARCC End-Of-The-Year Assessment May 4
th

-

May 22
nd

. Currently, there is information about the PARCC on the school website. Also, the Jr.-Sr. High will be taking their 

final round of MAP testing right after spring break.  

SCHOOL EVENTS 

On Friday, March 20
th

, Orangeville High School is hosting the annual Conference Music Festival. The northern schools of the 

NUIC will send band and choir students to form a conference band and choir. They will practice all day at OHS gymnasium, 

and then perform a concert that night in the high school gymnasium at 7:00pm. The price of admission will be $5.00 per 

person.  

The winter sports awards night will be held Wednesday, March 18
th

. Boys’ basketball, girls’ basketball, and wrestling will be 

the three sports that are honored. 

ATHLETICS/ACTIVITIES 

The Dakota-Orangeville wrestling Co-op won the IHSA state championship in the Class A dual team wrestling meet! 

Congratulations to all the boys that worked so hard this year. The junior high girls finished up their basketball season. Both 

baseball and softball teams have been practicing for a couple weeks and will play their home openers on March 19
th

.  

On March 7
th

, students in band and choir participated in the IHSA Solo & Ensemble Contest held at Stockton.They brought 

home 5 Division 1 ratings, 8 Division 2 ratings, and 6 Division 3 ratings. Then on March 13-14
th

, the Orangeville Music 

Department put on an entertaining and well-attended rendition of the musical “Once Upon a Mattress.”  

On March 10
th

, Mr. Golembiewski took Andy Alber and Kelsey Bollon to the NUIC Sportsmanship Summit to meet with 

other students from conference schools to discuss sportsmanship in activities and athletics. 

Mr. Brett Janecke brought students to FFA events on March 10
th

 and 11
th

. In the Envirothon on March 10
th

, the team 

consisting of Dan Obert, Kiley Haefner, Anna Folgate, Haley Ceroni, and McKenzie Riemer placed 3
rd

 out of 25 teams. Then 

the next day Mr. Janecke and Dan Obert traveled to Geneseo, IL for Dan’s FFA District Proficiency interview. Please 

congratulate Dan on his 3
rd

 place finish! 



 

2015   Activity Calendar 

 

April 

 

2015 

 

SUNDAY 

 

MONDAY 

 

TUESDAY 

 

WEDNESDAY 

 

THURSDAY 

 

FRIDAY 

 

SATURDAY 

 
 

Senior Class 
Little Caesar’s 

Fundraiser 
March 23 – April 7 

 

     Spring Break  

No School 
 

SB – Pecatonica  - H 
 
Bronco Booster 
Meeting 6:00 @ HS 
cafeteria 

1 Spring Break  

No School 

 
BB – Milledgeville - H 
SB - Milledgeville - H 

 
 

2 Spring Break  

No School 
 
 

3 

 

4 

Easter  5 Spring Break  

No School 

 

6 School Resumes 
 

BB – Aquin @ 
Highland  
SB(V) – Aquin @ 
Reed Park 
OEF Meeting 6:30  

7  
SB(V) – Eastland - H 
 
PTO Meeting – 5:00 
 
OAA Meeting – 7:00 
@ Brush Creek 

8 Adventure Club 
 
 
BB – Aquin – H 
 
SB(V) – Aquin - H 
 

9  
Green County 
Business/Career Expo 
Senior F/T 
 
 
SB – Hononegah – H 
– Double Header 

10 HCC Servant 
Leadership Training 
9:00am 
 
 
Junior Class Maus 
Haus Fundraiser 5-9 

11 

 12 Market Day Pick-up 
3:15 
 
SB – Beloit Turner – 
A 
 
Board Meeting 7:00 

13  
 
BB – AFC – A 
 
SB(V) – AFC - A 

14  
 
SB – Pecatonica - A 

15  
 
BB – AFC – H 
 
SB(V) – AFC - H 

16 NO PASS 
Preschool Screening  
HS Leveling Day 
2nd Grade Field Trip to 
Rockford 
Health Care Field Trip 
Jr. High Spring Fling 
6:00  

IHSA Organizational 

17  
 
 
 
 
IHSA 
Organizational  

18 

 

 
19  

 
Music Boosters Mtg-
6:00   

20  
 
BB – Dakota – A 
 
SB – Dakota – A – 
Double Header  

21  
 
Epic Systems 
Corporation Field Trip 
 
SB – Pearl City – JV 
Double Header 

22 Adventure Club 
 
BB – Dakota – H 
 
SB – Dakota – H 

23  
 
BB – River Ridge – H 
 
SB – IC Catholic @ 
Bandits Stadium, 
Rosemont, IL  

24  
 
SB – Monroe 
Tournament 
 

25 

 

Servant Leadership 
Annual Recognition 
Ceremony @ HCC 

1:00 

26  
 
SB – Stockton - H 

 

27  
 
BB – DuPec – A 
 
SB(V) – Durand - A 

28  
 

5th Grade Ag 
Adventures Field Trip 

 

29  
Career Field Trip to 
Titan Tire & Danfoss 
 
BB – DuPec – H 
SB(V) – Durand - H  

30  

 

   

BB = High School Boys Baseball           SB = High School Girls Softball                  (V)=Varsity only       
Note: Sport schedules subject to change. For most current and updated information go to Events Calendar at http://www.orangevillecusd.com/ 



Thank you for your continual support of 

donating printer cartridges and toner!!! 

Orangeville Schools 

has received $454.00 

to date this school 

year which is used to 

help offset the school 

district’s computer 

supply costs. Your donations, which are 

greatly appreciated, may be dropped off at 

either school building office. 

 
 

Message Retrieval Line: 

To check past messages, or if you feel 
a message has been missed, simply 
dial     855-955-8500 to hear up to 30-
days past message history. 

Note: Your call must originate from a 
phone number to which a message 

was originally sent. 
 

SchoolReach messages are called 
from our 815-789-4450 number. If 

you get a call from this number, 
please check your messages or call 
the message retrieval line before 
calling the school. Thank you! 

 

 

 

Preschool 

Screening will 

be held Friday, 

April 17, 2015. Call 

the Grade School office 

for an appointment 815-

789-4613.  
 

 

GRADE SCHOOL 

TRACK-N-FIELD 2015 will be the 

last day of school.  

Upcoming Field Trips 

 

Apr i l  10 t h –  Se n i or s  t o  Gr e e n Count y 

Bus i ne s s / Ca r e e r  Expo  

Apr i l  17 t h –  2 nd Gr a de  t o  Bur pe e  

Mus e um a nd Di s c ove r y  Ce nt e r   

Apr i l  17 t h –  CNA s t ude nt s  t o  He a l t h  

Ca r e e r  Fa i r  

Apr i l  22 nd – Comput e r  Conc e pt s  

St ude n t s  t o  Epi c  Sys t e ms  Cor p.  

Apr i l  29 t h –  5 t h Gr a de  t o  Ag 

Adve nt ur e s  

Apr i l  30 t h –  10 t h, 11 t h, 12 t h Gr a de  t o  

Ti t a n Ti r e  a nd Da nf os s  

Ma y 8 t h –  Se ni or  Cl a s s  Tr i p  

Ma y 28 t h –3 r d Gr a de  t o  Mi s s i s s i ppi  

Ri ve r  Mus e um 

Ma y 28 t h –  Ki nde r ga r t e n t o  He nr y  

Vi l a s  Zoo  



 

Reminder to Parents of kindergarten, 2nd, and 6th grade students: 

Your child's dental form is due by May 15th.  If they have not turned it in to the school already, please do so as soon as 

possible. 

Beginning next school year (Fall 2015) all students entering the 6th and 12th grades will be required to show proof of 

recent meningococcal conjugate vaccination (MCV). All 6th graders will be required to show proof of one dose received 

on or after 11 years of age. All 12th graders will need to show proof of receiving two doses unless the first dose was 

administered after 16 years of age. In this case, only one dose after 16 years of age is required. This vaccination will 

protect your student from a severe form of bacterial meningitis as well as other illnesses caused by this bacterium. 

Thank you.   Kary Friedenauer, RN 

NEWS FROM MARKET DAY! 

New payment option information: We no longer can accept Link Card. 

You may pay for Market Day by credit card on-line or check made payable to Market Day at pick-up.  

 

 

Next Market Day pick-up is Monday, April 13
th

.  

Any Questions contact: GariLynne Reed 815-291-4615:-) 

 

 

PTO NEWS 

Orangeville PTO meets on the second Wednesday of each month at 5:30PM in the elementary library. 
 
Please consider joining the PTO. We are in need of parents that are interested in a rewarding organization. There will also be one or 
two positions that need to be filled for the 2015-2016 school year. 
 
Please contact PTO President, Chandra Pelikan for more information at: jctpelikan@aeroinc.net 

 



 

2015   Grade School Lunch Menu 

 

April 

 

2015 

 

SUNDAY 

 

MONDAY 

 

TUESDAY 

 

WEDNESDAY 

 

THURSDAY 

 

FRIDAY 

 

SATURDAY 

 

 

No Second 

Choice 

 

  

 

    
 

Spring Break 
No School 

1  
 

Spring Break 
No School 

 

2  
 

Spring Break 
No School 

3  4 

 

 

No Second 

Choice 

5  
 

Spring Break 
No School  

 

6  
 
Chicken Nuggets 
Corn  
Pears 

7  
 
Diced Turkey Gravy 
Mashed Potatoes 
Green Beans 
Mixed Fruit 

8  
 
Hamburger 
Whole Grain Bun 
Baked Beans 
Peaches 

9  
 
Chicken Tacos 
Romaine Lettuce 
Baby Carrots 
Pineapple 

10 

 

11 

 

 

No Second 

Choice 

12   
 
Pizza 
Corn 
Peaches 

13  
 
BBQ  
Whole Grain Bun 
Chips 
Applesauce 
 

14  
 
Spaghetti 
Meat Sauce 
Breadstick 
Green Beans 
Mandarin Oranges 

15  
 
Diced Chicken & 
Gravy over Biscuits 
Sweet Potatoes 
Pears 
 

16  
 
Taco in a Bag 
Romaine Lettuce 
Cheese, Salsa 
Pineapple 

17  18 

 

 

No Second 

Choice 

19  
 
Chicken Patty 
Whole Grain Bun 
Green Beans 
Pears 

20  
 
Nachos 
Meat Sauce 
Corn  
Peaches 

21  
Bologna or Ham 
Sandwich 
Whole Grain Bun 
Chips 
Baby Carrots 
Juice 

22  
 
Turkey Bacon Sub 
Whole Grain Bun 
Chips 
Baked Beans 
Strawberries 

23  
 
Salad Bar 
Ham, Egg 
Baby Carrots 
Cheese 
Mandarin Oranges 

24  
 

25 

 

 

No Second 

Choice 

26  
Tomato Soup 
Grilled Cheese 
California Mix 
Peaches 

27  
Goulash 
Breadstick 
Green Beans 
Applesauce 

28  
Chicken Noodle 
Casserole 
Corn 
Pears 

29  
Hot Ham & Cheese 
Whole Grain Bun 
Baked Beans 
Chips 
Mandarin Oranges 

30     

1% white milk or fat free chocolate milk, whole grain white bread served with every meal.      Menu subject to change. 
 



 

2015   Jr./Sr. High School Lunch Menu 

 

April 

 

2015 

 

SUNDAY 

 

MONDAY 

 

TUESDAY 

 

WEDNESDAY 

 

THURSDAY 

 

FRIDAY 

 

SATURDAY 

 

 
 

Pizza 
2nd choice 

Daily 
 

  

 

    
 

Spring Break 
No School  

 

1  
 

Spring Break 
No School  

 

2  
 

Spring Break 
No School  

 

3  4 

 
 

Pizza 
2nd choice 

Daily 
 

5  
 

Spring Break 
No School  

 

6  
 
Cheeseburger 
Whole Grain Bun 
Sliced Carrots 
Hash brown 
Sliced Peaches 

7  
 
Chicken Alfredo 
California Mix 
Breadstick 
Applesauce 

8  
 
Meatball Sub 
Corn 
Pineapple Tidbits 
 

9  
Taco in a Bag 
Romaine Lettuce 
Salsa, Cheese 
Sour Cream 
Pears 
Cereal Bar 

10  11 

 

 
 

Pizza 
2nd choice 

Daily 
 

12   
 
Cheeseburger 
Whole Grain Bun 
Hash brown 
Sliced Carrots 
Fruit Parfait 
 

13  
 
Chicken Tot 
Casserole 
Green Beans 
Pear Slices 
Muffin 

14  
 
Nacho  
Meat Sauce 
Corn  
Applesauce 
 

15  
 
Pork Tenderloin 
Whole Grain Bun 
Coleslaw 
Baked Beans 
Diced Peaches 

16  
Chicken Tacos 
Romaine Lettuce 
Cheese, Salsa 
Sour Cream 
Pineapple 
Scooby Snacks 

17  18 

 

 

 

Pizza 
2nd choice 

Daily 

 

19  
 
Chicken Tenders 
Mashed Potatoes 
Pineapple Tidbits 
Pudding Cup 

20  
 
Turkey/Bacon Sub 
Baked Beans 
Harvest Cheddar 
Chips 
Applesauce 
 

21  
 
Quesadillas 
Spanish Rice 
Mixed Vegetables 
Pears 
Churro 

22  
 
Spaghetti 
Meat Sauce 
Sliced Carrots 
Breadstick 
Mixed Fruit 

23  
 
Mr. Ribb 
Bun 
Au gratin Potatoes 
Green Beans 
Peaches 
 

24  
 

25 

 

 
 

Pizza 
2nd choice 

Daily 

 

26  
Whole Grain Chicken 
Patty 
Whole Grain Bun 
Sliced Carrots 
Fries 
Applesauce 
 

27  
 
Diced Turkey & 
Gravy 
Mashed Potatoes 
Green Beans 
Sliced Peaches 

28  
 
Pizza Casserole 
Corn 
Juice Cup 
Graham Cracker Pie 

 

29  
 
Pizza Sub 
Baked Beans 
Cheddar Chips 
Orange Slices 

30     

½ Pint 1% white milk or no-fat chocolate milk, whole grain white bread and butter served with every meal.       Menu subject to change. 
7th & 8th Grade – ½ cup fruit, ¾ cup vegetable daily. 
9th through 12th Grade – 1 cup fruit, 1 cup vegetable daily.   



April already!  I joke that the days are going faster, but I really feel like they are.  Of 

course, try to argue that with a student… they still think it’s FOREVER until school 

gets out.    But the days are getting longer and soon the flowers will be popping 

up and the grass and trees will be green once again.  The final quarter of school 

has begun, and we are already thinking about and planning for next year! 

 

The second Box Tops for Education submission for the year was March 1st, 

and with regular Box Tops plus Bonus Certificates, we accumulated 550 Box 

Tops – which equals $550.20!  That check will be cut in June.  Keep clipping 

and collecting those Box Tops as usual, and if you’re registered on the Box 

Tops for Education website, there are a couple of sweepstakes that you can enter.  The first is the “I Love My 

School Sweepstakes”, which you can enter for a chance to win 50,000 Bonus Box Tops for the school.  You can 

enter daily through April 12
th

.  The second is the “Box Tops Big Money Sweepstakes”, which is open until Dec. 12, 

2015, and uses codes found on specially marked Box Tops brands (more info is included on flyer).  If you are not 

registered with the website, please turn in the codes to the school and I will enter them into the website.  

There is no new information about Labels for Education at this time.  We are continuing to accumulate Labels and I 

will mail those at the end of the school year.  Please keep your eyes peeled, since they are on a number of various 

brands that you may use every day.  Below are just a few of the brands that carry Labels for Education. 

 

Finally, there is no new news right now with My Coke Rewards - other than a 

reminder that the codes on bottle lids and inside the cardboard packs of 

participating Coke-brand products can be converted to cash-earning points if 

you turn them in to the school.  This time of year, as it’s getting warmer and you 

may be out and about drinking more soft drinks, please save those codes and 

turn them in to the school if you don’t have your own My Coke Rewards account.  If you DO have a MCR account, 

you can donate your points at any time by looking us up and choosing to donate.  The following brands participate 

in My Coke Rewards:  Barq’s, Coca-Cola, Coke Zero, DASANI, Diet Coke, Fanta, Fresca, FUZE, Mello Yello, Minute 

Maid, Pibb, POWERADE, Seagram’s, Sprite, and TaB.   

Thanks for all you do, and have a happy spring! 

Rachel Heck, HS secretary & jack-of-all trades  



ENTERING IS EASY! 

1 MILLION
Enter For a Chance to

WIN

BOX TOPS FOR EDUCATION 
™

 

LOOK FOR SPECIALLY MARKED PACKAGES OF YOUR FAVORITE

PRODUCTS AT YOUR LOCAL RETAILER IN JANUARY 2015.

Enter the code found on your package 

For Your Chance to

at www.BTFE.com/BigMoney
WIN 1 Million Bonus Box Tops.

NO PURCHASE NECESSARY. A PURCHASE WILL NOT INCREASE YOUR CHANCES OF WINNING. OPEN ONLY TO LEGAL RESIDENTS OF THE 50 UNITED STATES AND D.C. 18 YEARS AND OLDER. VOID 

WHERE PROHIBITED. Promotion ends 12/15/15. For Official Rules, alternate method of entry, prize descriptions and odds disclosuree, visit BTFE.com/BigMoney. Sponsor: General Mills Sales, Inc., One 

General Mills Blvd., Minneapolis, MN 55440.

Bonus Box Tops 
OR UP TO 10,000 INSTANT WIN PRIZES 

FOR YOUR CHILD’S SCHOOL



  News from the Music Boosters   

Our band and choir students will be selling Butter 

Braids March 9-23. Flavors are: Cinnamon, Cream Cheese, 

Strawberry/Cream Cheese, Double Chocolate and 

Raspberry. Delivery date is March 26. Please see any band 

or choir student if you wish to order or call Mrs. Swart at 815-

789-4289. 

Performance dates: 

March 20- NUIC Festival- Orangeville High School 7:00 

March 21- IGSMA- Galena Middle School 

April 17 or 18- IHSA Organizational- Forreston 

May 7- Spring Concert 5-12- 7:00 pm Terry Miller Memorial Gymnasium 

May 22- Graduation-7:30 

This year the music boosters held a coloring contest during Once Upon a 
Mattress. We had an outstanding response from the students in the 
grade school. We are pleased to announce the following winners and 
prizes: 
1

st 
place : Mack Massingill- 2

nd 
grade- 10.00 Culvers card and 4 tickets to 

the musical 
2

nd 
place: Leah Baker- 4

th 
grade- 5.00 Culvers card and 2 tickets to the 

musical 
3

rd 
place: Payton Meier- 6

th 
grade- 2 tickets to the musical 

Congratulations to all!!!!! 
 

NUIC Music Festival is being hosted this year at Orangeville 

High School. Please join us for this concert on Friday, March 

20 at 7:00 pm in the Terry Miller Memorial Gymnasium. It is 

truly a wonderful experience you don’t want to miss. 

Meeting dates: 

April 20 

May 18 

All meetings are held in the high school choir room at 6:00 pm. 

OUTSTANDING OUTSTANDING OUTSTANDING!!!!. This is 

what our students’ musical performances were!! We hope 

everyone enjoyed the wonderful talent of our Jr. Sr. high 

school students. A HUGE thank you goes to the many 

people who helped get this production off the ground to 

make it a huge success. Mrs. Swart and Mr. Cherney for 

preparing our students. Dani Rodebaugh , Linda Schmidt, 

Katie Markel for the great assistance with the hair and 

makeup. Billie Jo Setterstrom, Dale and Sharon Malone, 

your costuming and prop building is wonderful!!! WE love 

you guys. To all the parents who provided food for tech 

week, the students LOVE you. Also to all who donated 

intermission desserts or helped serve. Pete Knipschield for 

getting the program ready. Thanks Pedro. Until musical time 

next year. 

 

Thank you to all parents, staff, Orangeville Music Boosters, 
and Richland Players for all you did to help make our 
production of "Once Upon a Mattress" a success. Without all 
of your dedication and time given, the students could not 
have done their best and looked their best. 
Thank you!  ~ Mrs. Swart 



Future Student Survey 

Please complete the following information for any children in your household  

      that have not yet entered into Orangeville School.  Children who turn 5 on or    

      before September 1st, 2010 are eligible to attend Kindergarten for the  

      2015 - 2016 school year. 

 

Parent/Guardian Name_________________________________ 

 

Address_______________________________ PO Box_______ 

 

City_________________________ Phone #________________ 

 

Child’s full name____________________Date of birth_________ 

 

Child’s full name____________________Date of birth_________ 

 

Child’s full name____________________Date of birth_________ 

 

Please return this survey to the Grade School Office or mail to: 

 

Orangeville School District 

Attn: Mrs. Hanson 

310 S East Street 

Orangeville, IL  61060 

 

 

 

 



From the: 

 Gym-NEWS-ium  
 

The 6th grade students and many parents got the opportunity to go to 

Chestnut Mountain skiing for a PE fieldtrip!  All 29 students skied along with 

10 parents!  We were also lucky enough to have 5 more parents come to 

watch!   

The weather didn’t start out in our favor, but we made it safely and had a 

great day!  The students got to ski for over 5 hours!  Mrs. Kent was extremely 

jealous watching all of the fun being had!  All students are hoping we can have 

the opportunity to do this trip again in the future!! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 



From the: 

 Gym-NEWS-ium  
 

The 4th and 5th graders were invited to go to the YMCA in Freeport as part of 

the “Catch” program.  Students were able to learn new activities that focused 

on physical activity and nutrition.  They were also given a tour of the fitness 

center downstairs.  The part the students enjoyed the most was the hour they 

were able to be in the pool!!! 

 

 

 

 



Dear Parents: 

 

We will be offering a skating unit in physical education class beginning April 7th.  The students will be 
skating a total of 5 times throughout the following 2 weeks.  The PTO is paying $2.00 of each student’s 
rental fee to bring the cost down for us!  We will be renting the skates at your cost of $2.00 for roller 
skates and $3.00 for roller blades.  Students will also wear wrist guards the whole time.  If you would 
like your student to have additional safety gear such as helmet, kneepads, and elbow guards it is an 
additional fee of $2.00 for the set totaling $4.00 for roller skates and $5.00 for roller blading.  The 
students will receive instruction in the proper method of forward and backward skating, cornering, 
turning around, and stopping.   

The skates we will be renting have special polyurethane wheels that will not cause any harm to the gym 
floor.  B.R. Sports carries product liability insurance on their skates.  

We feel this is an important unit because skating is a highly beneficial aerobic activity and is a life-long 
activity that helps improve coordination, posture, balance, and rhythm. 

Please return the permission slip (bottom portion) and payment as soon as possible.  Both forms and 
money are due by Friday, March 27th!  If you have any questions or concerns please email me at 
lkent@orangevillecusd.com. 
 
Thank you!! 
Mrs. Kent 
 
*Checks should be made out to the school 

 

Please bring 2 pairs of socks to keep at school (At least one pair must be 

long socks!!) 

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

                                                                                                                    No half-sizes!!! (Round up to next whole size!) 

Student Name __________________________________Shoe Size____ 

 Whole sizes only!  Roller Skates sizes:  Kids 8-13    Adult 1-16. 

        Roller Blade sizes:  Kids 9-13     Adult 1-17 

                                                     
I would like my child to wear additional safety equipment for $2.00 (circle)   YES        NO 

 

My child has permission to participate in the skating unit offered in physical education class. I 
understand and agree that neither his/her teacher, principal, nor the school shall be held responsible for 
injuries or accidents he/she may incur while participating in this unit.    
                    

_____________________           ___________________________________________      

Date                                      Parent Signature                     

                                                                                                                           



The Orangeville Lions Club is selling roses for $18 a 
dozen through April 10. Delivery of the roses will be on 
Sat., April 18. Please consider sending roses to someone 
who may need a pick-me-up, someone you want to thank 
or a hospital or nursing home! To order your roses, 
please see any Lions member or call 815/997-2511. 
Profits from the rose sales will go to projects such as our 

scholarship program, community free meal, Easter Egg Hunt donation, Post 
Prom donation and to help those with sight or hearing impairments. As 
always, the Orangeville Lions Club would like to thank you for your continued 
support! 
 
The Orangeville Lions Club is sponsoring a $500 scholarship for OHS Seniors. 
Please see your Guidance Counselor for guidelines and an application. The 
application is due April 7. We encourage all college or trade school bound 
Seniors to apply! 
 
The Orangeville Lions Club is continually seeking new members to become 

part of our great organization and to help us in our motto of 'We Serve'. If you 

would like to check us out, please feel free to attend one of our meetings. We 

meet the 2nd and 4th Wed. of each month at 7 pm. Beginning in April, we will 

be meeting at the Orangeville UM Church. 

---------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Little Caesars Fundraiser 

The Senior class will be selling Little 

Caesars from March 23 – April 7...Anyone 

wishing to order to contact any Senior or call 

the High School office, 789-4289 and ask for 

Mrs. Hinderman or Mrs. Eberle, Senior class 

advisors. 



PRESCHOOL SCREENING 

 

The Orangeville Community Unit School District #203 will hold its annual 

preschool screening for 3, 4 and 5 year old children on Friday, April 17, 2015 at 

the Orangeville United Methodist Church. To be eligible to attend the Orangeville 

PASS program, each child must go through the free screening which is available 

to all children whose parents reside in the School District. 

 

The preschool screening will take approximately one hour. All children will 

have their vision, hearing and general overall development screened. This service 

is provided by the Illinois Department of Public Health, Northwest Special 

Education Cooperative, the Early Childhood Consortium of Freeport, and the 

Orangeville School District. 

 

If you have a child who is 2 years, 9 months through 5 years old, call 

(815) 789-4613 to schedule an appointment for screening. A parent or guardian 

must accompany the child to the screening site. 

 

Children ages Birth – 2 years, 9 months of age may be screened by 

contacting Child and Family Connections at (815) 297-1041 to schedule 

an appointment with the Early Intervention staff. 

 

School officials encourage all families with eligible children to sign up. A 

majority of learning takes place in the preschool years, and it’s important 

to identify problems early. 

 



 

 

 

OHS Baseball Diamond  

June 1,2,4,5,15, 16,18, and 19
th

  

 
Orangeville High School’s baseball coaching staff and players will be conducting a 

baseball/softball hitting camp for boys and girls entering 5
th

 to 9
th

 grade.  For 8 

sessions, this camp will focus on advanced skills in the areas of hitting. The cost of 

the camp is $50.00 and will include a t-shirt.  Each camper will receive individual 

instruction from the camp staff including feedback as to specific individual skill 

development. In the event of rain or bad weather we will the makeup dates to the 

end of the camp. 

 

LOCATION AND TIMES: 

 Orangeville High School Diamond 

 10:00-11:30am; Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, and Fridays 

  

EQUIPMENT NEEDED: 

 Dressed to play ball 

 Water bottle 

 Glove 

 Bat  

 

APPLICATION DEADLINE: 

 Sign-up sheets may be turned into Coach Meier at the high school (789-4289) 

or to the school office.  Players must sign-up by May 1, 2015 in time for the t-shirts 

to be ordered. Make check payable to Bronco Baseball. 

 

BRONCO BASEBALL SUMMER CAMP SIGN-UP FORM 

 

Camper’s Name:           

 

Parent/Guardian:          

 

Address:            

 

           

 



Phone:      Cell Phone:     

 

Birth Date:         Age:    

 

Emergency Contact:          

 

Emergency Phone:           

 

Camper’s Insurance Co:          

 

           

 

T-shirt size:     S M L XL XXL 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Jr./Sr. High School Library is looking for donations, and we'd love 
for you to help us! 

 
Ms. Heath has created a library wish list with the help of 

Amazon.com. By using the link provided below, you will have access 
to all of the books and supplies the library is in need of. It's simple 

and easy! From craft supplies for class projects to educational 
literature, and everything in between; it's all there and it's sent right to 

us. No hassles! Any and all donations are welcome! When it's this 
easy, why not donate to help out your community school. 

 

Orangeville Jr./Sr. High School Library Wish 
List 

link:http://amzn.com/sl/25VNWH75G7P9Z 
 

If you have any inquiries, please contact Ms. Heath: 
Orangeville CUSD #203 

Phone Number: 815-789-4289 
 



Orangeville Athletic 

Association News 
http://www.leaguelineup.com/orangevilleathleticassociation 

 

      Summer is just around the corner! 
 

Fundraising Opportunity 

 

Summer Baseball and Softball games start soon.  I f you are 

interested in earning some money for your non-profit 

organization or group – we have an opportunity for you.  

 We are looking for groups to run the concessions  

stand for summer ball game nights.   

Examples of groups include Girl Scouts, the Post Prom group, 

Parents/Teachers working for classroom funds,  

Youth Groups, or 4H Clubs.   

 

You will receive a %  of the profits for your work time.  Your 

group can sign up for a single night, multiple singles nights or a whole week. 

 

I f interested, please email:  j jroth@mchsi.com or 

orangevilleathleticassociation@gmail.com 
 

AND 

Thank You  

To Willi and Jackie Guy and Head Basketball Coach Tyler Daves 

for organizing and running the 1
st
-4

th
 grade Saturday basketball program.   

The kids all had a great time and learned a lot! 

 

Thank You 
To Willi & Jackie Guy along with Jesse Stamm, Matt Busjahn, Jay Doyle, Bob Bollon, 

and Brian Hildebrand for all your time and hard work organizing and coaching the girls 

and boys 5
th

-6
th

 grade basketball teams. 

 

Way to go Broncos – You represented our district well! 





 

 

 

Easter Egg Hunt 2015 

Saturday, April 4th 
at the Orangeville Grade School 

Playground 

Ages: 0-5th Grade 
 

Registration/Festivities 

begin at 10:00 a.m. 

Easter Egg Hunt at 10:30 a.m. 
(bring your own basket!) 

Lots of candy & prizes! 

Other activities include: 

♥ Petting Zoo 
♥ Face Painting 
♥ Visit with the Easter Bunny! (bring your camera) 

 

 



 

 

  

PLEASE SUPPORT THESE AREA BUSINESSES 
 

PLATINUM LEVEL SPONSORS 

 

COMMUNITY BANK 

401 S. Church Street 
Orangeville, IL 61060 

(815) 789-4212 

 

H&R BLOCK 

630 West South Street 
Freeport, IL 61032 

(815) 235-3217 
  

 

THE GARDEN SPOT 

W6070 Advance Road 
Monroe, WI 53566 

(608) 329-5691 
 

CITIZENS STATE BANK 

102 W Main St 
Lena, IL 61048 
(815) 369-4524 

CALI NAILS 

501 W. South Street 
Freeport, IL 61032 

(815) 232-3594 
 

FAIRWAY FORD 

555 W. Meadows Drive 
Freeport, IL 61032 

(815) 235-7907 

BOCKER AUTO GROUP 

801 E. South Street 
Freeport, IL 61032 

(815) 235-2121 
bockerautogroup.com 

KEVIN’S APPLIANCE  

AND MATTRESS  

1012 4th Avenue West 
Monroe, WI 53566 

(608) 325-1712 
 

PEGGY’S BARN ART 

3168 W. Brush Creek Road 
Orangeville, IL 61060 

(815) 275-4695 
 

MONROE FURNITURE 

CENTER 

110 West 6th Street 
Monroe, WI 53566 

(608) 325-9200 
 

VANDERHEYDEN 

FURNITURE AND 

FLOORING 

9105 US Hwy 20 West 
Lena, IL 61048 
(815) 369-2224 

MAHON FARMS 

CUSTOM FARMING 

&TRUCKING 

11886 N. Christian Hollow Road 
Winslow, IL 61089 

(815) 367-3861 
 

STATELINE 

TRANSMISSION REPAIR 

6817 N. Red Oak Road 
Freeport, IL 61032 

(815) 563-9918 
 

LOESCHER HEATING &  

AIR CONDITIONING 

Freeport (815) 232-6166     
Monroe (608) 328-4328 

DEARTH LIVESTOCK, INC. 

509 Mound St. 
Blanchardville, WI 53516 

1-800-236-4712 
(608) 523-4712 

YOUNG’S 

CONSTRUCTION 

9033 IL Rt 26 North 
Freeport, IL 61032 

(815) 541-3338 

RUDA CHEVROLET-

TOYOTA 

104 8th Street 
Monroe, WI 53566 

(608) 325-7770 
 

MERLE NORMAN 

COSMETICS 

904 17TH Avenue 
Monroe, WI 53566 

(608) 325-7373 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

GOLD LEVEL SPONSORS 

   
IMPERIAL PALACE 

RESTAURANT 

1735 Ihm Blvd. 
Freeport, IL 61032 

(815) 233-5944 
 

LEVEL 10 SALON & SPA 

4025 Autumn Ln. 
Freeport, IL 61032 

(815) 616-8053 
 

COLONY BRANDS 

1112 7th Avenue 
Monroe, WI 53566 

(608) 328-8964 

DR. MARK MALY, D.D.S. & STAFF 

WELCOME DR. BINH TO THE TEAM 

103 S. Main Street 
Orangeville, IL 61060 

(815) 789-4611 
 

ORANGEVILLE ANIMAL  

HEALTH SERVICE 

300 Samuelson Drive 
Orangeville, IL 61060 

(815) 789-4558 
 

  
 

 

 


